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Dear Parents, 

Firstly, congratulations to everyone for completing this half term of remote learning. The children, staff and parents have 
all excelled themselves with the steadfast commitment that they have displayed over the past six weeks and I am truly 

grateful for the way in which the entire Maldon Court School community has pulled together again. We have all helped 
each other, supported each other and worked together to make the best of the situation that we found ourselves in. I 

couldn’t be prouder of the wonderful school that we have. At Maldon Court, we always strive to reflect on our teaching 
practice and never more so than with this new remote learning. The staff are dynamic and are always wanting to 

improve to ensure that we always offer the absolute best for all of our children. It was with this in mind that we sent 

out the remote learning questionnaires this week. If you haven’t already completed it, the deadline for Forms 1 - 6 is 
Monday and Reception is today. We have been overwhelmed with the wonderful comments that we have received. We 

will carefully analyse the data over half term and inform you of the results in due course.  
The snow couldn’t have come in a better week after the Children’s Mental Health week. It has been so lovely to see the 

children out having fun in the snow. I have seen some fantastic pictures of the children making snowmen (I love that 

many of them had the MC scarf and hat on!), sledging and having snowball fights. It really is important that the children 
get to have a break from being on the computers and the snow was a perfect excuse! Our Dress to Express Day on 

Friday was very popular – there are some fantastic photos later in the newsletter.  
Well done to Meghan Knight and Beatrice Cowell who received Good Manners Awards this week.  

Finally, MCPS wishes Henry,  George, Rose, Aliya and Jessica a very Happy Birthday. 
I would like to wish you all a restful half term – enjoy the weather, recharge yourselves and I look forward to speaking 

to you all after half term. Mrs Mason 
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NURSERY - The Nursery children have had a lovely week. Our topic Chinese New Year 

has been a great hit with the children who have loved playing in the role play restaurant and 

exploring the Chinese inspired tuff tray. For a wonderful group activity, the children 

decorated a Chinese Dragon, which they danced with to Chinese music. We also had the 

excitement of the snow. The children were able to enjoy touching it, inside and outside and 

use lots of describing words; cold, icy, wet. After half term our topic is The Jungle and 

Rainforest, for optional homework please make a collage picture of your favourite jungle 

animal.                                                                                                    Mrs Kim Callaghan 

Maldon Court Preparatory School, Silver Street, Maldon Essex CM9 4QE 

Tel 01621 853529 email enquiries@maldoncourtschool.org Web maldoncourtschool.org  

 

PRE-RECEPTION - This week in Pre-Reception we have been focusing on the topic Chinese New Year. The children 

loved seeing the Chinese lanterns hanging in the classroom and listened to a story all about why people celebrate 
Chinese New Year. They looked at some Chinese writing to see how it is different to our and they also enjoyed 

painting their own initials using Chinese writing! In the classroom, we have transformed our home corner area into a 
Chinese restaurant. The children have loved lots of role-play looking at menus, writing out orders, and cooking and 

serving food to each other. Pre-Reception were also very excited to start the week with some wonderful snowy 
weather. We had lots of fun on the snow-covered playground, making snow angels, collecting icicles and building a little 

snowman called ‘Mr Frost’.  

Our topic when we return will be ‘We are all different’. For our optional home activity, can you create a ‘Favourites 
Person’. Using an outline of a person, can you fill your person with all your interests and favourite things – get as 

creative as you can!  Have a lovely half term.                                                              Miss Washbourne and Miss Denyer  
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WELLBEING 

DRESS TO EXPRESS - Maldon Court have had lots of fun last week taking part in Children’s Mental Health Week. It 

has been so encouraging to see so many of you taking part in the activities set to you by your teachers. We have seen 
some fantastic mood journals, gratitude jars and some very stretchy yoga moves! It was also amazing to see the turn out 

of our ‘Dress to Express Day’ on your zoom lessons. We have really enjoyed looking at all of the photos your class 
teachers have taken and it was really nice to see all of your smiley faces. Thank you to everybody who participated, we 

hope you had lots of fun!                                                                                      Miss Vaughan and Miss Broadbridge  
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